THIS IS A DECISION PAPER

TO:

Hardin County Board Of Education

FROM:
Nannette Johnston, Superintendent 

DATE:
May 19, 2016
SUBJECT:
2016-2017 Tentative Budget

ISSUE

The 2016-2017 Tentative Budget needs to be adopted in May by regulations.
FACTS


The budget cycle requires the adoption of the Draft Budget in January and the Tentative Budget in May for next fiscal year.  The Draft Budget is primarily a look at potential revenues and new expenditures.  The Tentative Budget is based on updated information of revenues and expenditures after the General Assembly has voted on a new or updated state budget for the biennium.  

In the General Fund, Fund 1, the Kentucky Department of Education has forwarded a FY17 SEEK revenue forecast.  At this time, the SEEK forecast shows a decrease of $83,153 for Hardin County. The decrease is based on a lower ADA. If the district ends the year higher than forecasted, the SEEK amount will increase. The guaranteed base for FY16 was $3,981.  The guaranteed base for FY17 will remain at $3,981.  Total forecasted FY17 net general fund SEEK is $ 54,315,821; however, local property assessments will not be fully known until the Revenue Cabinet meets to certify PVA numbers in July/August and at that time SEEK, may be adjusted for increased/ decreased assessment values.
The budget is based on no tax increase from local property tax revenues and in gross utility receipts taxes. A slight increase will come from new growth since last assessments. In addition, it is projected the property assessments will slightly increase due to the assessment of property being more residential versus industrial. The county continues to grow in population which increases the utility tax amounts. The motor vehicle amount is projected to remain the same given the recent reduction of Fair Market Value in used vehicles. This decrease will offset any additional vehicles added. 
Interest rates have almost dropped to zero. In FY15, we will expect to earn only $20,000 in interest revenue down almost $1 million from FY08. The district will see a slight increased amount in FY17 given the influx of current interest rates and potential bonding monies. 
Section 6, Per Pupil Funds, has been entered into the budget at $115 for FY17. In FY17, the state will fund textbooks at the elementary and middle school levels. The secondary textbook allocation will remain at $35 per student for a total of $156,940. Given the reduction, we will budget carry forward textbook money of $85,000. If revenues or ending balance are higher than expected the PPA will be increased accordingly. The band allocations remain the same from FY16 to FY17 which is a total of $125,000.
With very few exceptions, department and program budgets have remained constant for non-payroll. The Transportation Budget was able to decrease with lower fuel costs and at this time general fund has budgeted $1 million for buses.  The white fleet was restored at $40,000 for replacement vehicles. Technology had an increase due to moving expenses such as fiber, back to general fund from KETS of $250,000. The general fund allocation for FRYSC remained at $79,983. The general fund will continue to cover the expense of certification exams for ECCC at a cost of $20,835. The contingency in FY17 is 3.3%. 
At this time, a 2% step was added to the budget for those who qualify. CERS increased from 17.06% to 18.68%. Increasing the budget approximately $500,000. House Bill 540 created a shared responsibility for KTRS funding. In FY16, KTRS reached it maximum percentage of 3% and will remain constant in FY17. According to the state budget revenue will remain constant over the next two years; however, expenses will continue to increase accordingly with inflationary costs such as step increase, utilities, and fuel.

In Fund 2, Grants and Entitlements, the budget is as close as the information allows at this time.  Several of the grants have only preliminary allocations from KDE at this time.  Final numbers will be available later in the summer. KDE is forecasting most grants to remain close to the FY16 allocations. Most grants saw a rise in their allocations in FY16.  Supplemental Preschool funds were not budgeted in general fund. Special Ed increased general fund $ 450,000 due to new positions and filling vacancies. 

Funds 310 and 320, Capital Projects funds, Capital Outlay and FSPK, will be directed to debt service. With North Hardin Renovations, Cecilia Valley, ECCC, and GCB most of the funds will be for all our bond principal and interest payments. In addition, Capital Outlay funds may be used for other operational costs to reduce general fund expenditures such as property insurance of $ 400,000 and buses $800,000.
Fund 360, the Construction Fund, will have a higher balance next year due to the bonding of several projects. Projects such as GCB and North Hardin Phase VII should have bond proceeds in FY16 creating a larger balance in the construction fund. In addition, Vine Grove and ECCC should be coming to a close. The addition of Cecilian Valley could increase fund 360.

Fund 51, Food Service, operational expenses will decrease by $312,188 due to more free and reduced kids and overall enrollment decreasing. In addition, FY16 was the first year Hardin Co was on CEP and those numbers could be part of the decline in overall expenses. The most significant cost expense will be from food and milk prices. 

Fund 52, 55, and 7000, Day Care, TVP, and Scholarship Fund, are continuing the same as the current year with no significant changes.


There is included for your review a copy of the Tentative Budget form required by KDE. The next step in the Budget cycle will be the Working Budget in September. By that time we will have better information on how many students we will have, how much funding from the state, how much local funding from new tax rates and assessments, and how much payroll from actual employees in position. The approved Tentative Budget must be sent to KDE by the end of May but any changes or adjustments that the Board wishes to make can be included in the Working Budget, which is the operating budget for the year.

RECOMMENDATION


I RECOMMEND HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDCATION APPROVE THE 2016-2017 TENTATIVE BUDGET.

RECOMMENDED MOTION


I MOVE THAT THE HARDIN COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION APPROVE THE 2016-2017 TENTATIVE BUDGET.

